
This week has seen our Y6 children go off on their residential trip—they’ve been having a great time sailing, 
climbing, paddle boarding, raft making and not sleeping! They return later today, no doubt full of stories of the 
memories made. I am grateful for all the staff who have worked so hard to make this happen—Mr Leach, Mrs 
Sims and Miss Bamber—and for giving up their own personal time to ensure that the children have a wonderful, 
and safe, time during their time away from home. 

Elsewhere, children in Robins have been watching their caterpillars very carefully this week and have seen the 
chrysalises start to develop. Our Year 5 children really enjoyed another sporting event at Biddenham School. Rob-
ins and Whinchats enjoyed some special tennis sessions this morning, GreenJays have used block printing tech-
niques to create their own flags and of course our Year 2 children have completed their SATs tests this week. 
We’ve also been informed that one of our children has won a prize in the Harpur Trust competition, with others 
being commended for their entries and having their art work displayed at the Higgins museum—we will formally 
announce this when the certificates arrive in school, so watch this space! 

 

Next week is the last week of Term 5, and ends with a special celebration ahead of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 
The children will spend Friday learning all about the Queen and her family, and in the afternoon we will enjoy a 
picnic together as a school family, along with the Pupil Governors’ Summer Fair. It should be a lovely way to end 
what has been a long and at times tricky term! 

  

Wishing you all a happy and peaceful weekend, 

 

Maria & all the team at St James’ 

office@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
head@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
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Welcoming Ukrainians to our neighbourhood  

An organisation and fund to support Ukrainian refugees settling locally has been set up through St James' Church, Bidden-
ham and Great Denham. The plan is to urgently build an initial emergency fund, to enable a quick response to assist the 
Ukrainians who are arriving here.  

We will be seeing Ukrainian children in our schools, local clubs and neighbourhoods and this will be an opportunity for 
you to make them feel welcome and to offer equipment, clothes or toys in good condition. The journeys through Ukraine 
to reach here are terrifying with the risk of violent assault and murder. The loss of their homes and jobs and potentially 
their fathers and husbands is traumatising. Ukrainians settling here are starting life with virtually nothing, so any financial 
donations are also greatly appreciated.  

Funds raised will be held in a restricted account and will be used only to help meet the many needs of those refugees ar-
riving in Biddenham, Great Denham, St Mary’s and wider Bedford for however long our support is required.  

Please consider giving to this fund. There are a number of ways you can make a donation:  

1. By bank transfer – sending your donation to the following account:  

 

Name: Biddenham PCC  

Sort Code: 60-02-13 (NatWest Bank)  

Account No: 5131 7710  

In the reference field please enter “Ukraine” followed by your postcode and house number. Gift Aid will be claimed where 
possible – adding 25% to the value of your donation.  

2. By cheque – payable to “Biddenham PCC”.  

 

Please include a note of your name and address so as to allow Gift Aid to be claimed and add “for Ukraine”.  

3. Place your donation in a yellow Gift Aid envelope (available in St James’ church). Please mark the envelope “Ukraine”.  

Donations can be sent to the St James’ Church PCC treasurer at 32a Church End, Biddenham, MK40 4AR. Alternatively, 
donations can be handed to a churchwarden or simply placed in the weekly collection in St James’ church. Also you can 
call 01234 353662 or 07973 264647.  

Thank you for your invaluable support in welcoming refugee Ukrainians to our neighbourhood.  

We’re looking for any donations of 
good quality, nearly new toys 
(especially for teenagers), 
smartphones which older children 
can use to stay in contact with 
friends and families in other plac-
es, or good quality bikes for chil-
dren of all ages, especially teenag-
ers. Please contact if you can help. 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

1 week to go, until our Pupil Governor Summer Fair! 

 

We are very busy finalising the plans for our Summer Fair, being held on Friday 27th May. Your child 
will need spending money for the Fair, NO MORE THAN £2 PLEASE (in loose change if possible!) The 
aim of our Fair is to raise money for our chosen charity; Young Minds, which is a charity that supports 
young people's mental health. See the website for more information: www.youngminds.org.uk  

 

We are also asking for donations of soft toys for Robins stall; please send these in from Monday 
23rd May. 

 

Thank you for your support,  

 

The Pupil Governors and Mrs De Luca 

 

Explore the gardens of Church End 
Biddenham 

 

 
 

Sunday 26th June 2022,  2pm–5pm 
 

Come and explore the variety of gardens along Church End, The Old Barns and Manor Road, Biddenham - whether pris-
tine, everyday, interesting or just “work in progress”. 

 

Afternoon tea with home-made cakes for sale in the Church Barn.  
Plants for sale. 

 

Tickets £5 per person for all gardens, available on the day from the Church Barn (next to St James’s Church at MK40 4AS), 
or by the postbox, The Old Barns.  Accompanied children under 12 free.   

 

Parking along Main Road.  Well controlled dogs on leads, children and buggies all welcome.  Note: There are ponds, steps 
and other hazards in some gardens and wheelchair access may be limited in some areas. 

 

For more information, email churchendgardens@gmail.com  
 

In aid of The Friends of St James, Biddenham 
- the charity which preserves and enhances the historic church buildings for future generations 
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